
TOWN OF LISBON

SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

June 7, 2017
LISBON TOWN HALL

Present: 
Supervisor James Armstrong 




Councilman Nathanael Putney
Town Clerk Donna McBath




Councilman Susan Duffy
Financial Advisor:  William Dashnaw


Councilman Robert McNeil


Campground Director: Mike O’Neil



Supervisor Bookkeeper Kari Blair

Absent: Councilman Gary Jarvis

1.
Meeting Called to Order for the Town Board Meeting 



Supervisor James Armstrong called the meeting to order at 10:00 AM

2.
Web Page




Kari Blair, Supervisor Bookkeeper, informed the board that she has set up a new web page for the Town of Lisbon. Supervisor Armstrong informed Ms. Blair that she would be compensated by setting the new web page up.  Councilman Duffy asked how much the previous people had received and Ms. Blair stated the previous people received $500.00 just to keep the web page updated. The board asked Ms. Blair if she would be willing to accept $500.00 from designing the new web page and keeping the web page up yearly. Ms. Blair stated yes.
Councilman Duffy made a motion seconded by Councilman Putney to pay Kari Blair yearly for

 maintaining the web page.



Ayes – 4
Nays 0 

3.
 Campground




A.
Kari Blair, Supervisor Bookkeeper was asked if she was had any concerns with the Campground.  She informed the board that she had requested from Mr. O’Neil the balance sheets from each person that cashed in and out to go along with the revenue sheet and as of yet had not received yet. At this time Mr. O’Neil entered the meeting and the board members asked if there was any reason this could not be done.  Mr. O’Neil said he could take care of it and it will be done.

B.
Discussion was held concerning decking for full time campsite.  Mr. O’Neil stated that at the campground he has stayed at any of the fulltime camper have decking and a shed.  He is asking for the fulltime campers at the Lisbon Campground to have decking with the approval from campground director to be placed instead of carpet. It was agreed a temporary deck with the maximum size of 8 x 8 subject to approval by the campground director and to be put down with the agreement that it will be removed when the campsite is vacated.
C.
Discussion was held concerning full time campsites can have a shed to hold their lawn mower, golf cart, fishing gear and etc. Mr. O’Neil stated that at other campgrounds he has visited that fulltime campers are able to have a shed to hold their lawn mower, golf cart, fishing gear and etc.  The campers like to keep their campsite lawns trimmed more that the campground does so they like to have their own lawn mowers. They also would like a place to park their golf cart when not used and there fishing gear.  Mr. O’Neil sees no problems with this.  Supervisor Armstrong stated that that is why we have hired people to mow and trim the lawns at the campground. He does not agree to have the shed to be installed. Two
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Con’t Campground

other members stated they see no problems with it.  There was no final decision made other than what the camper waiver agreement states.

D.
15 New Campsites – To build the 15-new campsites the cost would be approximately $263,075.00. The town has applied for a grant to the St. Lawrence River Valley Redevelopment Agency (RVRDA) for $212,496.00. The town was going to apply for funds from New York Power Authority for $50,579.00.  There was a meeting with Matt Morgia, Civil Engineer, from Aubertine and Currier, Pat Kelly from RVRDA, Supervisor Armstrong, Councilman McNeil, Campground Director Mike O’Neil and Town Clerk McBath concerning the funds from RVRDS.  Mr. Kelly felt the grant would not go through for the full $212,496.00.  He felt that the town would need to add more. Mr. Kelly suggested that the town could borrow from the RVRDA interest free if need be or come up with more money somewhere else.  A discussion was held and Supervisor Armstrong strongly disagreed on borrowing the money when we could get the funds from the Capital Fund. A decision was made.

Councilman Duffy made a motion seconded by Councilman McNeil that we would apply from the grant from RVRDA $133,075.00 and approximately $80,000.00 from New York Power Authority (that is being held from the sale of the land boarding the St. Lawrence River) and use approximately $50,000 from the Capital Fund.
Ayes – 4
Nays - 0

4. Adjournment

Councilman McNeil made a motion seconded by Councilman Duffy to adjourn the meeting at 11:00 AM.






Ayes – 4
Nays - 0
Respectfully Submitted,

Donna McBath, 

Town Clerk
